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June 14, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
I am pleased to transmit this motion that would authorize the acceptance of $250,000 from a local donor who wishes to remain anonymous.  This donation is given specifically to support the Nurse Family Partnership, a program within Maternity Support Services in the Community Health Services division of Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (Public Health).  
This generous donation comes at a particularly opportune time because the state budget crisis has cut funding for the Nurse Family Partnership (NFP).  State cuts are likely to limit Maternity Support Services and Infant Case Management billable visits in NFP by approximately 36% and the Legislature’s proposal to reduce Public Health’s Medicaid reimbursement (Federally Qualified Health Center, or FQHC) rate will result in a loss of as much as an additional 8% in revenue.  Before this donation was offered, NFP laid off a public health nurse and was considering additional reductions in 2012.  This donation will allow Public Health to restore the laid-off nurse and continue to serve the same number of women despite budget cuts.  

The Nurse Family Partnership provides education and intensive support for first time, low-income pregnant women and mothers age 23 and under.  The program is designed to strengthen the bonds between parents and children and to help parents become self-sufficient.  Many families have a difficult time getting off to the right start: teen parents, immigrants, and parents who have been homeless or incarcerated or have experienced domestic violence often need help learning to care for their children and build a stable life.  This kind of help, in the early months and years after a child is born, can prevent child abuse and neglect, while giving children and their families a healthy start on life.
Birth data show the largest area of unmet need for this population is in South King County, but young women meeting the eligibility criteria are offered the program regardless of where in the County they live.
We are very appreciative of the generosity and thoughtfulness of the local donor who is helping to maintain vital services to this vulnerable population.  I recommend that the Council approve this motion.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget 

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office

David Fleming, MD, Director and Health Officer, Seattle-King County Department of  

     Public Health 
